
INT. EVAS LIVING ROOM - DAY

EVA
The prick’s becoming an even bigger 
prick. He put himself up for a 
promotion today. My promotion. He’s 
doing it to mess with my head, but--

BIBI
I’ve been thinking about that talk 
we had a while back.

EVA 
What talk?

BIBI 
Christmas. At the Forty Foot.

EVA
Yeah, I was pissed (drunk), Bibi. 
You’re gonna have to remind me. 

(laughs)

BIBI
About looking out for Grace.

EVA
Oh, right, yeah.

BIBI
And killing John Paul.

EVA 
(laughs)

...What?!

BIBI
It’s all I think about. It’s on a 
loop in my head.

EVA
What are you talking about, Bibi? 
We were joking!

BIBI 
Well, I wasn’t.

EVA 
Well, I was!

BIBI
Eva, you said so yourself. He’s 
sucking the life out of her. He’s 
slowly killing her.
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EVA
I’m hungry. Are you a bit hungry?

BIBI
Eva, we cannot just sit back and do 
nothing while he drags her under. 
God knows, she’s not gonna save 
herself.

EVA
(doing her best to ignore 
the topic)

I’m not sure what I have. I might 
order in though.

BIBI
Imagine being rid of him. The 
prick, gone from her life. Gone 
from all of our lives. I’ve been 
thinking of ways to do it and not 
get caught, and it’s trickier than 
you think.

EVA
Trickier? What?

BIBI
Then I saw this.

Bibi is holding up a news article.

EVA
(rummaging through her 
fridge)

I’m not doing this with you, you 
mad cow! Jesus, Bibi!

BIBI
This house fire. Three people died, 
but it was an accident. An 
investigation found it was caused 
by a gas leak. A spark from a 
washing machine. 

(desperate, she shows her 
the article again)

Please, Eva.

EVA
(she grabs it and 
considers the article)

Look, I know what he did. If anyone 
deserves to hate him --
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BIBI
This isn’t revenge.

EVA
Yeah, I don’t think even you 
believe that--

BIBI
It isn’t.

EVA
We can’t just kill our brother-in-
law. Bibi! Do I wish he was dead? 
Yeah. He is a piece of shit. But 
that is not how, you know-- That’s 
not how life, society works. Okay? 
You can’t just explode a man. It’s 
barbaric is what it is. And you and 
me, we’re not...

BIBI 
Barbarians?

EVA
Murderers. We’re not murderers.

BIBI
We could do it in Wicklow. He’s 
going there on some stupid fucking 
sponsored walk soon. I saw it in 
Grace’s calendar.

EVA 
So?

BIBI
So, he will be staying at their 
cabin. We play happy families one 
last time at Blanaid’s 
confirmation, and then the 
following weekend we blow the 
bloody doors off.

EVA
You’re talking about taking a man’s 
life.

BIBI
Not a man. That man. That 
monster... Give me one good reason 
why we shouldn’t.

EVA
Because he’s Blanaid’s father.
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